
From: Vic Dabney <vicandpatsy77@gmail.com>
To: Lily CogdillLilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 5/31/2017 8:00:03 PM
Subject: Re: FW: Get out to Vote Rally

Hello Lily,

 Just wanting to touch base with you in reference to the June 17th event here in Camden. If possible, 
I would ask the LT GOV to speak for a few minutes as to the importance of voting in general, and 
then specifically, why vote for Ralph Norman.

I have secured the local radio station, which is very popular, for a two hour live broadcast, along with 
WLTX for coverage.

I look forward to meeting you,

Vic

On Thu, May 25, 2017 at 10:06 AM, Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov> wrote:

Hi,

 

I checked and he has not been contacted by the Norman campaign.

 

Lily

From:  Vic Dabney [mailto:vicandpatsy77@gmail.com] 
 
Sent:  Thursday, May 25, 2017 8:36 AM
 
To: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Subject:  Re: FW: Get out to Vote Rally

 

Good morning Lily,

Do you know if LT GOV Bryant has been contacted by the Norman campaign? I want to make 
sure that everyone is on the same sheet of music.

Thank you,

Vic

On Tue, May 23, 2017 at 4:22 PM, Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov> wrote:
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From:  Lily Cogdill 
 
Sent:  Tuesday, May 23, 2017 4:16 PM
 
To: 'vickandpatsy77@gmail.com' <vickandpatsy77@gmail.com>
 
Subject:  Get out to Vote Rally

 

Hi Vick,

 

I very much enjoyed speaking to you today! I am attaching the Scheduling Request Form as we 
discussed. Please let me know if you have any questions or difficulties opening the attachment.

 

Sincerely,

 

Lily

 

 

Lily Cogdill

Director of Administration

Office of Lieutenant Governor

P.O. Box 142

Columbia, S.C. 29201

Ph. 803.734.2079

lilycogdill@scstatehouse.gov
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